2009 African Australians: A report on human rights and social inclusion issues

Focus Group

Thursday 25 June 2009

7.15 – 8.15pm

Café Umut*

Shop 369 High Street

Preston 3072

* Funding ceased for provision of the regular meeting room.

A participant provided interpreting in Arabic for those who had difficulty understanding.

Participants:

A group of 15 South Sudanese men who participate in the Sudanese Men’s Group facilitated by Spectrum MRC. 
Introduction

After a brief discussion of the nature of the Human Rights consultation and the five main topic areas (Education, Health, Employment and Training, Justice and Housing) participants were asked if there were particular issues they wished to discuss.

Child Protection

Participants were keen to hear about the Child Protection Service in general.
· Explained the history of the Child Protection Service being set up in Victoria, and named the new legislation, the Children, Youth and Families Act 2005.
· Outlined the serious cases that had resulted in the death of the child being reported in the media.
Participants wanted to know why Child Protection would get involved with families.

· Described the forms of harm and neglect and confirmed that basic neglect, medical neglect and sexual abuse were universally understood.
· Physical discipline is the area of challenge cross culturally. Outline why this is an ineffective strategy, as children grow older and bigger the likelihood of physical confrontations and risk of physical harm. Discussion of the need to use alternative parenting strategies such as rewarding positive behaviour, concrete example of a Star Chart.

Participants were keen to know how to manage contact with authorities such as Child Protection.

· Concern was raised that lack of employment means it can be difficult to provide sufficient food for families and that this can lead to Child Protection being contacted and a concern that children will be removed. 

· Suggestion to always request an interpreter, and if an on site interpreter would not be possible, to at least have a telephone interpreter, to minimize miscommunication.

Participants were worried that their parental authority was undermined by children being told at school that they could contact the police or Child Protection if their parents tried to discipline them.

· Participants were angry at schools for this interference in their family.

· Participants blamed Child Protection for causing breakdown of their families.

· Undermining of parental authority can be addressed by parents being more familiar with their rights and responsibilities and how to access support.

Detailed example given by a participant of how his daughter had claimed that her mother had hit her and the daughter called the police. His wife said she did not hit the children. He had been at work when the incident occurred and the police asked him to sign a paper (undertaking?) to say that his wife would not hit their children. He refused to sign, because he did not witness the event and so could not say whether it occurred or not.   
Housing

Participants were extremely worried about the prospect of becoming homeless.

· Cannot afford increasing rental costs, either whilst working or on benefits.

· Families being evicted, told to get out of their housing in short timeframes, police come, change the locks, but the family have nowhere to go.

· Families with children moving between accommodation houses, rooming houses, motels and ending up on the street.

Participants wanted to know who they could see to help get housing.

· Suggestions of Minister for Housing, federal members with a special interest in this.

· Legal issues could be assisted by the Tenants Union and Community Legal Centres.

Participants were concerned that real estate agents may not be providing properties to them due to discriminating against the community on the basis of race. 

· Strategies that have been implemented elsewhere included a school SWC (Student Welfare Coordinator) building rapport with local real estate agents and getting advice when families were moving out so he could recommend a new family to move in on the same day. Estate agents were happy with the arrangement because properties were never vacant, no advertising was necessary, and the SWC acted as a guarantor given his knowledge and constant contact with the families. Also, in Melton there was an initiative to show the film “Lost Boys of Sudan” to local real estate agents to provide some cultural knowledge and understanding.
· The difficulties in being a newly emerging community and how to get references for rental properties could be assisted by trying to form relationships with professionals in the first instance.

Employment

Participants were very concerned that they were simply unable to get employment and thought this may be on the basis of their race.

· Some people here (tonight) have Australian qualifications, but still cannot get jobs. They question if this is due to discrimination.

· Discussion about how newly arrived communities do not have networks to access jobs or referees.
· Suggestion to form networks as quickly as possible and go to professional support services, including those with employment programs.

Social Inclusion

Participants advised that the community have been consulted frequently on issues of social inclusion, but are disappointed when nothing seems to come of this. They were more interested in tangible, practical support with their issues immediately and keen to follow up on the support services mentioned during the course of the session.
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